

EAST PALESTINE CITY SCHOOLS

200 WEST NORTH AVENUE EAST PALESTINE, OHIO 44413 Mr. Chris Neifer, Superintendent **(Phone) 330 426-4191**

March 30, 2020 COVID-19 Update Communication

Dear Parents and Community Members,

Good evening East Palestine families this is Mr. Neifer, EP Superintendent. I am calling to update you on where we are with plans to continue to support our students during this unprecedented school closure. Today Governor DeWine announced that schools will be closed until Friday, May 1st. In anticipation of this closure East Palestine City School District has been planning for this extension. Academic assignments for the rest of April will continue to be posted on the district website in 2 week intervals. We will recognize our time off for spring break, which means that we will provide access to 17 days' worth of assignments. The meal distribution program will continue to run as it has the past 3 weeks until this situation comes to an end. In the next 48 hours we will be posting specifics of our plan on the district website and social media platforms. We will also be posting a survey for families that will allow us to gather information about those who need additional technology and academic support.

I want to thank everyone for their patience and support. Please continue to monitor trusted district websites and social media applications for updated information.

Have a good evening, stay safe, and as always "Go Bulldogs!"

Bulldog PRIDE